The Bowmanville neighborhood is bordered by Foster, Rosehill Cemetery,
Ravenswood and Western. Visit our website at www.bcochicago.org.
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Nick Sell, 14, Wins 8th Annual
Garden Walk Photography Contest

Visitors to the Garden Walk voted for one of 21 different photos this year and the
winning photo is “Hiding Place,” by Nick Sell. His winning photo will be used in the 17t
Annual Garden Walk next year. Mark your calendars for July 11, 2015.

Bowmanville Sammer Social: August 16, 12:00-4:00

Ice Cream, Food, Music, Craft & Business Booths e G

Ice Cream compliments of Pauline’s g P
. 5 7 S e
Bowmanville Ave. at Bell Ave. g?’, oY
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Bowmanville’s community newsletter, The Bowmanville Bee, is published quarterly with the goal of
sharing the neighborhood buzz and promoting local business. Managing Editor Peggy Cassidy, Layout
Editor Joey Chiappetta and Ad Manager Paula Palmentera work closely with BCO members and
neighbors to gather and present the local stories that help make Bowmanville the unique and proud
community it’s become. The Bee urges the submission of relevant content to news@bcochicago.org.

The Communications Committee provides many ways for the BCO to connect to the community and for
the community to make its voice heard through the BCO. These include our website, Facebook page,
quarterly newsletter (the Bowmanville Bee), online e-Bee, and e-Blasts via e-mail for timely or urgent
announcements. We also have recently joined twitter! We also manage our toll free BCO hotline
1-866-837-1006. We are seeking a new volunteer to act as editor for the online newsletters and e-
blasts and people who can help keep our website current. If you have an interest in writing or editing
we’d love the help. Contact: comm@bcochicago.org.

The Events Committee is one of the best ways to meet neighbors throughout the community, and have a
lot of fun while you're at it! We are always looking for new twists for annual events and new event ideas.
We also have an ongoing series of informal ‘Bee Social’ meet-ups taking place around the community to
bring neighbors together. Contact events@bcochicago.org with an idea for a next Bee Social or to pitch
in on any event. We'd love to hear from you. Next up is the Bowmanville Summer Social Aug. 16,
followed by a new Bowmanville Oktoberfest Sept. 27.

The BCO Gardening Committee continues to enhance and maintain our community garden spaces.

We are thankful for our volunteers and still need the help of the whole community as we endeavor to
improve our natural surroundings. We look to the entire community to join our efforts in implementing a
sensible and enduring stewardship plan for all of our open spaces. For more details and to pitch in
contact the garden committee at gardening@bcochicago.org or on our toll free line 1-866-837-1006.
Please join any workdays when you see volunteers in the gardens. The scheduled work dates are posted
online and included in the Bee’s calendar (back page).

The Membership Committee focuses on ways to continually engage and support our community and
grow our membership base. We reach out to new neighbors and new and renewing members to help
match their interests with needs in the community. Our next Open Meeting is Oct. 23. Nominations for
new board members are being accepted now. Reach out via email at membership@bcochicago.org. Get
involved, you won'’t regret it!

Like public radio, all of our neighbors can freely enjoy the benefits of the hard work of the BCO. But in
the end, “Membership makes it happen”! Join or renew today, we’d love to have you! Over 200
community members recognize the value of what the BCO does for this community, and know that it
doesn’t happen without financial and volunteer support. BCO membership fees are low at $20 annually.

The Planning & Development (P&D) committee gathers periodically to discuss issues of change,
development and improvement of our fine community. P&D interacts with local residents, businesses,
and the Alderman’s office to influence the evolution of our community. The P&D committee meets as
issues arise. Reach out to the chair of P&D with ideas and feedback or to join the committee:
planning@bcochicago.org.

The BCO GreenSpace Committee strives to complete development and creating a maintenance plan for
the green space at 5384 N. Bowmanville. This committee also continues to look for opportunities to
expand the space. We need your help as we continue to move forward with our goal of ensuring
Bowmanville is one of the greenest, most livable communities in Chicago. Please join us in this effort! To
get involved, please contact greenspace@bcochicago.org.

The Public Art committee was formed in 2010 to explore the idea of a mural in the Berwyn pedestrian
tunnel. That idea became reality very quickly! Do you have a good idea for additional public art in
Bowmanville? Put it out there. Contact publicart@bcochicago.org for more information.

www.bcochicago.org
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Word On The Street:
That Sale Rocked

by Ann Scholhamer

The 18" Annual Street Sale was a great success. With 93
households participating and perfect weather, the sale was, as
always, a great time to step out and meet neighbors, while
practicing those two great American pastimes: buying and selling.

Neighbor Ann Scholhamer shared this reflection on the day:

Favorite Moments from the 2014 Bowmanville Street Sale

- Being paid with homemade money by a young man buying books
and toys

- A young girl INSISTING to pay me for toys from the free bin

- Shoppers turning in a lost wallet which was returned to the
owner the next day, thanks to Walgreens Customer Service

- A neighbor happily accepting loads of my size 10 black Harley
sandals and shoes | can't wear anymore, and putting them to the
use they deserve

- Meeting someone | was acquainted with over 20 years ago who is
now a Bowmanville neighbor — and very cool (of course)

- Meeting new neighbors who, unfortunately, moved in just prior
to Chiberia and are only now realizing how great this hood is

Yes, Bowmanville is a great place, inhabited by loads of cool, great
people. Many of them helped with this year’s sale, and we extend
our appreciation to Barbara Wolke, Laura Moser, Ted Kennedy,
Georgina Akel (North Community Bank), Paula Palmentera, Dan
Lias and Laura Schmidt. These neighbors helped in the printing of
the applications and flyers. Thanks, too, to the many people who
helped with advertising, passing out flyers and posting the sale to
various media sites. Advertisement is the key to a successful street
sale.

A big and ongoing thanks to Frank, from Leadway, who again
hosted the After Sale Party. Frank is a terrific host, a great cook and
a cool member of the Hood. Stop in and say hello to him.

Thanks to all the buyers and sellers who helped make this year’s
event such a fun success. If we’ve forgotten anyone, apologies.
We needed your help and it was greatly appreciated. Time now to
start sorting for the 19th Annual Bowmanville Street Sale. Mark
your calendars: June 6, 2015.

It's your turn. Now is your time!

Now accepting nominations
for the 2014-2015 BCO Board of Directors

Join this vibrant group, lend your time and talent to keep our
community thriving. It takes a village.

Nominate yourself or others - email secy@bcochicago.org.

N NEW TWIST ON FALL IN BOWMANVILLE!

We seem to mix it up for this event and this year we will co-host
an Oktoberfest celebration with Griffin Theatre.

www.bcochicago.org

Bowmanville Okto-beer-fest

Sept 27, 4-8pm, 1940 W. Foster Ave
Join us on the Griffin Theatre property!

Beer, local music, food & FUN!

Come and enjoy beer from our local breweries!
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Summer Showers Don’t Dampen Garden Walk

The 16th annual Bowmanville Garden Walk opened to a soggy July 12th morning, but featured
20 residential gardens, three community gardens, our BCO GreenSpace and Mother Nature’s
I‘dentlk torre:ntlal rain. Am.ong the first guests 'to arrl\(e, Eep. Mike Quigley came with his umbrella,
- K posting “Bowmanville Garden Walk -- rain or shine.

»

In fact, the rain cleared up a bit later in the day and visitors viewed the featured gardens right
up to the 4 PM close. The success of the event has everything to do with the organizers and
participants, those green thumbs in the community who just love the labor that results in
splendid greenery.

From the rainy welcome, through the Master Gardeners’ lunch and the awards party, The 2014

| Congressman Mike Quigley is one Garden Walk was a delight for all who took part.

of the morning visitors in the rain Master Gardener judges evaluate each of the competing gardens for elements of design,

creative use of plants and neighborhood enhancement. Although not all gardens were
awarded, each is appreciated for the hard work that’s shown in their flower and vegetable beds, and their graciousness in
inviting others to enjoy their gardens.

Intimate Patio Takes Best in Show!

Patrick Brandell took the “Best in Show”
Purple ribbon for his intimate patio garden.
The Master Gardener review team noted that
. Patrick’s use of space and found objects
blended perfectly with his fountain, and that
the space is perfectly edited. Patrick’s hidden
oasis is located in a condominium building on
Ravenswood Ave.

Additional awards were presented, some for
the first time, to neighbors who demonstrated
a special talent for cultivation or simply a flair
with flowers.

¢Jim Hannon’s ALL STAR CARPET CARE
Bowmanville Ave (773) 728-7705
-\ Garden was awarded a
& Gold Ribbon for - Carpets dry in 2hrs with our

Ultrasonic Steam Cleaning

", H ”n H 7
Garden Design.” Jim’s - We clean rugs & furniture, also

| garden has many areas water damage work
S that create different - Free Estimates .
- Get $30 off when you mention
outdoor rooms and this ad!
tranquil resting spots.
There is a beautiful Appointments At Your Convenience
mixture of landscape Neighborhood Business!

and container gardens.

www.bcochicago.org
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Farragut resident Laura Moser was recognized for her work
as a new and developing gardener and for her front yard
shade garden. She received the Inspiration Award, and The
Master Gardeners want to inspire Laura to learn more and
continue developing her garden.

8 Review Ribbons and 3 Special Recognition
Ribbons
were awarded in 2014 Garden Walk:

BLUE RIBBON (90 to 100 points)
Maria E Velazquez
Patrick Brandell
Maria R Velasquez
Shawn McCormick
Tom Kennedy & Leavett Wofford

PURPLE RIBBON (Best in Show)
Patrick Brandell

TEAL RIBBON
(Best Neighborhood Enhancement)
Russ Klettke

RED RIBBON (80 to 89 point)
Joe Charles

GOLD RIBBON (Garden Design)
Jim Hannon

“Best Neighborhood Enhancement.” Russ has an interior
mixed variety garden and on his street facing parkway he’s
building a garden in which reclaimed concrete pieces are
used for structure and drainage management.

A special Exceptional Volunteer
thank you award was given to
Robert Nicklas. Every year Robert
works as a volunteer for the
Garden Walk and helps with
everything from setup, escorting
the judges, delivering location
signs to putting up posters all over
the neighborhood.

Spanish Mandarin German Italian

Fun foreign language for kids ages 1-10!
Now open on Clark and Lawrence.
Schedule a free trial session today!

Andersonville Center

4846 N. Clark St. .
Unit 100 Language\J™Stars

Chi cago, IL 60640 Bring the world to your child.

7'73-596-1999 « languagestars.com

www.bcochicago.org
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Gardening Update

by David Johnston

Gardeners in Bowmanville have been
busy! The warmer, wetter weather
has fueled rapid growth of vegetable
and ornamental plantings throughout
the neighborhood. Of course, the
weeds love this weather, too. This is
the season where every day is a
Gardening Day.

The second Wednesday evening and
fourth Saturday of every month are
scheduled as volunteer gardening
days. Location varies between the
Westgate, Greenspace, Bowmanville, and Gateway gardens. If you
wish to be on the distribution list for upcoming Gardening
announcements, send your contact information to
gardening@bcochicago.org

May had volunteers working the Westgate and Bowmanville gardens,
June the Gateway garden, and July the Bowmanville garden in
preparation for the Garden Walk.

The end of June marked the end of the current phase of construction
on the UP/North Metra Line in Bowmanville. Five raised vegetable
beds in the Gateway Garden were restored and gardeners began
planting crops for late summer and fall. These beds were assigned to
new gardeners and to community-shared activities.

The gardening teams are undertaking further work in the Gateway
Garden area to restore berm and parkway plantings. The June 28t
gardening day had nearly a dozen volunteers dedicated to the effort.
Though the June 30" deluge flooded and washed away some of that
progress, neighbors have stepped forward to contribute perennials,
time, and money to see that the restoration work continues. Special
thanks go to Diana Leifer, Robert Swislow, Point Display & Design, Inc.,
and all the volunteers that have contributed. If you have perennials to
divide or remove and are willing to share with the BCO Gardens, email
gardening@bcochicago.org.

Gardening efforts of the BCO were recognized by the Ravenswood
Community Council in June. At the RCC ‘Greener Ravenswood’ event,
the BCO was presented with a ‘Raven Award’ “celebrating
sustainability practices in Ravenswood”. Betty Redmond accepted the
award and expressed the community’s thanks for the
acknowledgment.

Chicago is hosting the American Community Gardener Association
(ACGA) Conference August 7 — 10, 2014. For more information, visit
www.communitygarden.org

Jackie Barron at Flip Salon

3726 N Lincoln Ave.
Jackiebarron3zooo@gmail.com

773-368-4775

BCO Receives a Raven Award

UILJUIIIL)

Gardening efforts of the Bowmanville Community Organization
were recognized by the Ravenswood Community Council (RCC).
At the RCC 'Greener Ravenswood' event on June 12th, the BCO
was presented with a 'Raven Award' "celebrating sustainability
practices in Ravenswood". Betty Redmond accepted the award
and expressed the BCO's thanks for the recognition.

We all feel the same
commitment to care for our
families. Helping you meet
your insurance needs is part
of my commitment to you.
Like a good neighbor,
State Farm is there.’

CALL ME TODAY.

Mitchell Insurance Agcy Inc
Matt Mitchell, President
www.insurewithmatt.com
matt@mattmitchellagency.com
Toll Free: 877-967-0300
Se habla espafiol

o StateFarm-

0907504.1 State Farm, Home Office, Bloomington, IL

6 www.bcochicago.org
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Neighbor Noodles is GMA Top Dog

98¢ 5015 N Westerd
Paws & Chicago IL 60625
vclaws 773.293.4420

tor Cats & Dogs

NO CRATE FACILITY

Doggie Daycare

Boarding
NOODLES Dog Walking
WINNER In-Home P(_atsntmg
Grooming
Pet Taxi

Noodles, a resident of neighboring Andersonville, recently did the . i .
North Side proud when he took the crown in the “Good Morning Mention this ad and receive
America Top Dog of 2014” contest on national television. GMA $ 5.00 off any service
reported that thousands of viewers voted Noodles, companion to - or -

Chicagoans Evan Singer and Lloyd Berger, and his Pomeranian 1 free day of doggie daycare!
competition, Happy Jack as the top two contenders. Ultimately, | coupon per customer
Noodles, a 5-year-old rescue dog who wowed the crowd with his
high jumps onto tall objects and his ability to catch tossed rings
onto his neck, strutted off the victor. Congratulations to Noodles
and his people.

www.PawsClawsTails.org

at The Breakers at Edgewater Beach

At The Breakers, we offer professional,
attentive, and hospitable care ... on the
beautiful lakefront in Chicago. You’ll
find an engaging lifestyle for seniors in
our elegant, yet surprisingly affordable

retirement community.

CALL US TO LEARN MORE 773-878-5333

THE BREAKERS INDEPENDENT and CATERED LIVING

5333 N. SHERIDAN ROAD
AT EDGEWATER BEACH CHICAGO, IL 60640

a Senior Lifestyle community  \yyww SENTORLIFESTYLE.COM e K i

www.bcochicago.org
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Marine Aids in
Organized Fun on Farragut

Farragut Block Party.

overseas deployments.

West Farragut resident Laura
Moser acted as game hostess,
while Bernie Hund was the
Game Master Host at the

Bernie is a Marine Major with a
successful 20-year career with

in the USMC, including five

“It took a Major in the USMC to

round up the kids, keep order,

follow the rules and ultimately create a super fun day,” his friend

Laura said.

Major Hund will soon be retiring to Bowmanville from Yuma, AZ.

Originally from Pueblo, CO, Bernie will join Laura on Farragut, and

looks forward to his future duties and deployments in the block

parties for the years to come.

Laura, who says she’s “just a marketing executive” who has lived in

Bowmanville since 2012, suspects Bernie’s attraction to the area as

a retirement spot may have something to do with her.

Jeff Graves

sells Bowmanville...

jeffgraves@atproperties.com

CONTACT JEFF AND SEE WHAT
HE CAN DO FOR YOU!

cell 773.612.7203 // office 1586 n clybourn

il Ruul

|

L T

Farragut Avenue ' “"Ij._
e |l

& northedgegroup.net

QAP C aliied print & copy

DESIGN * PRINT « SIGNS

773.334.5200

ONE STOP
FOR ALLYOUR
PRINTING NEEDS

5640 N. Broadway,
Chicago, IL 60660

Fax: 773.334.5757
info@alliedprintandcopy.com
www.alliedprintandcopy.com

1000 BUSINESS CARDS $49

Full Color, 2 Sides, 16pt Cardstock

1000 "*3** $109

Full Color, 2 Sides, 16pt Cardstock

1000 FLvers 8%2x11 $169
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HANGERs 9189 ] Banner$98
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4x11 Full Color, 2 sided, cover stock
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+ BOOKLETS
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Neighbors in Business

Arts and Coiffure:
A Visit to Maurice’s

By Brendan Dry

Arts-minded folk have long taken up
residence within the Bowmanvile
enclave, taking advantage of the
proximity to Andersonville theaters,
galleries, restaurants and studios. One of
the neighborhood’s artists-in-residence
may be flying a bit under the radar-—-
though certainly not for lack of
prominent signage. No doubt residents
can instantly summon the image of
Maurice’s Coiffure Salon, and perhaps
the man himself, who has been quietly
curating his collection of cuts on the
corner of Foster and Damen since 2003.
At Maurice’s, customers become canvases for an artist plying his craft.

“I began cutting hair as a teenager in Syria, not to make money, but because
I've always had this passion for beauty,” says Maurice, recalling the first
haircuts he gave to the kids in his neighborhood. The small commissions
that came in for each haircut were spent on combs and clippers, new tools
for the artist’s toolkit. After serving several years in the Syrian military
(fashioning buzz cuts aplenty for his fellow soldiers along the way), Maurice
decided to set out for more formal training. He chose France, following an
affinity for a culture many assumed he belonged to by virtue of his name,
taken after the French priest who had baptized him as an infant. Expecting
to simply hone his talents for hairstyling, Maurice describes Parisian
cosmetology education as a full immersion into beauty and artistry in all its
expressions.

“Cosmetology school here in America is so focused, all about practicing
cutting hair for hours and hours until you’ve done it enough to get your
certificate. In France, | took classes in painting and visual art, music, math
and biology. I've had to send clients to the doctor because I've noticed a
disease affecting their skin or hair. | learned to take each person and help
express their individual beauty.”

It was only natural that Maurice found his way to Beverly Hills, the epicenter
of style and beauty in the US, for a stint styling Hollywood’s elite at $150 a
cut. But before long the reality of the monthly rent check in LA cut into his
dream job.

“Surprise, surprise; there aren’t a whole lot of people who can afford $150
for a haircut,” he laughs. “My boss told me | had a bright future and
encouraged me to stay. Sure, my future is bright, | told him. But how wiill |
survive until then?”

Family members who had settled in Chicago convinced Maurice to abandon
the coast for the quieter confines of the Bowmanville neighborhood where
he has made his home. And while the price tag on a cut, dye or style from
Maurice runs quite a bit lower these days, customers can be confident that
it's the same artist at work.

“Style and beauty are my passions,” he reflects. “Michelangelo used a chisel
and hammer. DaVinci used oil and a brush. And | have my scissors and a

4
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We pay the most for your gold
and we make it safe and fun!

Dawn Sachs
713.594.9437
dawns506@sbcglobal.net

RAVENSWOOD CHIROPRACTIC EXPERT CARE
& WELLNESS CENTER el

5215 N Ravenswood ® Suite 105 \

Foster & Ravenswood  Free Parking \

Restore Energy With ACUPUNCTURE

Discover NUTRITION

MASSAGE SPECIAL OFFER
50-Minute Wellness Massage

*Some Restrictions Apply - See Below

INTRODUCTORY ACUPUNCTURE SESSION

Exam + First Treatment $ 5 0

773087807330 Most Insurance Accepted and Filed. VISA @&

www.RennWellness.com  Personal Injury ® Workmen’s Comp © Auto Accidents

*Some Restrictions Apply - See Below

*Federal & State Law requires that we inform you of the following: Offer is not available to patients 1) covered by
Medicare, Medicaid, Military or other federally funded health plans; or 2) for use with a health insurance plan. First
time patients only. Other restrictions may apply.

www.bcochicago.org 9
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The Two-Flat: Distinctly Chicago

bv Phil Thompson

Chicago is a city of beautiful homes, and the Bowmanville
neighborhood is no exception. The early 1900s saw the
development of neighborhoods at a time of strong currents in
American architecture and design: the Prairie Style and the
American Craftsman. These trends, combined with the demands of
new residents, assured the dominance of a few residential styles
throughout the city.

The two-flat is one such style. A few conditions made the two-flat a
popular choice of the day:

e Chicago’s standard 25’ by 125’ lot size. It’s what gives homes the
“shotgun” layout (so-called because one could shoot a shotgun
from the front door right through the back). It also meant that
builders reserved the nicest brick for the front of the home and
used so called 'common' brick for the rest.

e The building code. A history of fire disaster limited woodframe
construction within city limits, giving rise to rows of homes in
brick, stone, and terracotta ornamentation.

e Immigrants’ needs. Newly arrived immigrants favored
inexpensive homes that could comfortably house two
generations. Two-flats were one style that met that need.

Overall, the Chicago two-flat enjoys a few common features: Mostly
brick with a wood frame interior, a strong bay window and, usually,
masonry ornamentation. Some have called the Chicago two-flat a
“stacked bungalow,” citing design and materials similar to the
common 1 to 1.5-story bungalow.

Within the two-flat family there are a few common styles:

The Angled Bay two-flat. Most common
style in our area. The bay windows on
the first and second floor lightly project
from the home. Also, these typically
have a raised first floor. Usually these
are dressed up with decorative
brickwork.

The Squared Bay two-
flat. The design of these
buildings provided a
more distinct sunroom on
the first and second floor.

— % The Greystone two-flat. The grey
=S ZHR stone—which is area limestone—is a
=AW= === distinctively indigenous style, though
mj’ 5 perhaps not enjoying a reputation

| T equal to the signature New York

brownstone.

The ornamentation gives each of these styles a distinct look. Some
of the common styles include Mission style, with hints of the tile
roofs common in the California Spanish style missions; or Victorian
touches, like stained glass in transoms or highly decorative and
painted eaves.

Enjoy the views of the area homes and check out the ways in which
builders mixed and matched styles. Two-flats stand next to three-
and six-flats, making the neighborhood a diverse but somehow
familial setting for homes.

Do you have questions about
buying or selling real estate?

Give me a call for a complimentary
market analysis. BAIRD & WARNER
Mike Canaan

Broker Associate

773.294.1734 | 773.883.2459
michael.canaan@bairdwarner.com
michael.canaan.bairdwarner.com

K’s Dugout

1930 W. Foster Ave.

18 craft beers on tap
12 flat screen TV's
All Sports Package

Mon-Fri 7am -2 am
Sat7am-3am
Sunllam-2am
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What? Back to School!

By: Catherine Shingler

Soon everyone will go back to school for the 2014-15 school year.
Some people are excited to go back to school and see their old
friends, while others are nervous or even scared. The new school
year will mean lots of different things. To some people it means
going back to their old classrooms and helping the new kids get
settled in, or going in to a new class themselves. Other things
could be happening like new teachers and classmates. I'm going in
to 4th Grade which means switching from the 6-9 program to the
9-12 one. To me the new year means a new class to get used to.
I'm excited and nervous, but | think I’'m going to miss my old
classroom, Blue Spruce, and teachers, Melissa and Cynthia. I'm
looking forward to making new friends and seeing who else is in
my new class. | am also looking forward to seeing my old friends
again because | don’t think it’s fair to just leave them behind and |
certainly hope they won’t leave me behind for their new friends
and maybe we can all be friends together.

BUUILDERS

»Kitchen and Bathroom Remodeling
»Basement and Attic Remodeling

» Carpentry, Drywall and Painting
»Siding, Roofing, Windows

»Masonry

$200 off if you mention "The Bowmanville Bee"

Angie’s List Super Service Award Recipient:

. IENCT .
And Remodellng

Celebrating 21 years in business!

A+ rating with The BBB

2008 2010 2011 2012 2013
Insured

(773) 478-2500

redstoneinc@aol.com

redstoneremodeling.net
License # TGC041162

c\\QC“ Out T‘\\Q

*.\\)e\\“ess

*fuss

773-942-6785

THE
ne Bar Eor AGT' V
gm‘ma\ Chews ‘
A\ b "“Y‘ G)“\\“
» Qrien

@ \0 *x CHICAGO %
* Q,%
B (,, Dedicated To-Exceptional Pet Nukrition

*‘“\\“‘5 New Location
Now Open!

(nSide Paws &Claws Monday - Friday

5015 N Western Ave osed

Come In To See
Our Extensive
Selection Of
Premium Dry,
Canned, Freeze
Dried. and Frozen
Products.

Also Check Out
Our Treats. Beds,
Shampoos. and
Vitamins

EASY PARKING!

11:008M to 7:00PM
Saturday
10:0AM fo 7:00PM

www.bcochicago.org
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Bowmanville Bee - Summer 2014

Bee
Contributions

Welcome

Have a story to tell, a
horn to toot about a
good neighbor we should
all know about, or an
article to contribute?
Submissions from all
ages are welcome.
Please contact us at
news@bcochicago.org.

Bee Counted —

Advertise!
Card-Sized $25
3.5"W x 2"H
Quarter Page $75
3.5”"W x 5”H

Half Page $150
7.5”W x 5”H

For further information,
or to reserve space in the
next issue of the
Bowmanville Bee

please contact
ads@bcochicago.org or
866-837-1006.

Deadline for the
Next Bee:Sept 10

Help Deliver the

Bee!

Volunteers are always
needed and welcome!
Please call 866- 837-
1006 or email
news@bcochicago.org

Need another
Bee?

You can find them at the
following local
businesses:

- North Community Bank
- The Book Cellar

- Claddagh Ring

- Speedline

- Let Them Eat Chocolate
- Green Sky

BOWMANVILLE COMMUNITY ORGANIZATION
— MEMBERSHIP FORM —

JOIN THE BCO OR RENEW YOUR MEMBERSHIP TODAY!!

Now you can join or renew online at www.bcochicago.org!
or return this form with your check to
Bowmanville Community Org c/o Jim Sinegal - Treasurer
2052 W Farragut Ave #2
Chicago, IL 60625

MEMBERSHIP: $20 ANNUALLY
QUESTIONS? Call (866) 837-1006 or email membership@bcochicago.org

1 New Member [ Renewal
Name(s)
Home Address
City State Zip
Phone Cell
Email(s)

Areas where | can help out in the coming year:
Event Planning: QStreet Sale QD Garden Walk I Summer Social
[ Gardening

[ Fall Event (TBD)
[d Membership outreach [ Finance

[ Planning and Development [ Bee delivery
[ Communications (newsletters, website, email, Facebook)

[d GreenSpace initiatives
[ Public Art initiatives

Please take a moment to answer the questions below. Your answers will help us focus our efforts on your behalf.

What year did you move to Bowmanville?

Do you live in a house or multi-unit building? [ House [ Multi-unit (>2 units)
How many adults (18-65) are in your household? How many seniors (over 65) are in your household?
How many children (under 18) are in your household?

What type of new BCO programming would interest you?

Comments or feedback?

BCO Calendar of Events

(Committee contacts listed on page 1, check website for schedule updates)

Aug 13 Gardening evening 6:30pm until dusk
Aug 13 Police Beat 2012 CAPS meeting

Aug 16 BCO Summer Social - Ice Cream & More! 12pm-4pm
Aug 23 Gardening day 9:30-3:30pm
Sept 10 Gardening evening 6pm until dusk
Sept 10 Fall Bee Deadline

Sept 27 Bowmanville Oktoberfest - local beer & music  4pm-8pm

Sept 27 Gardening day 9:30-3:30pm
Oct 8 Gardening evening 6pm until dusk
Oct 8 Police Beat 2012 CAPS meeting 7pm

Oct 23 BCO Fall Open Meeting and Election 7pm

Oct 25 Garden workday 9:30-3:30pm
Nov 12 Gardening evening 6pm until dusk

CHECK OUT THE BCO WEBSITE! www.bcochicago.org




